Lawrence School

School Council

MINUTES

March 13, 2012
Members Present:  Rusty Browder, Monica Crowley, Jessica Eber, Ryan Keser, Sharon Kiernan, Joanna Lieberman, Jan Nagler, Rick Rogers, Anne Turner

Public Comment

No members of the public in attendance.

Approval of Minutes
On a motion by Jessica Eber, seconded by Ryan Keser, the Council voted to approve the minutes of the February 7, 2012 meeting.
Assignment for April Meeting

Rick asked all members to review the School Improvement Plan prior to our April meeting with an eye toward identifying goals that can be considered substantially completed, as well as thinking about any new goals or action steps for existing goals that members wish to propose.  Rick, Monica and Joanna will do some planning prior to the next meeting to develop a process for completing this review efficiently.   We have three meetings left to update our school improvement plan for next year. 
Continued Subcommittee Work
Habits of Mind Subcommittee

Rick provided members with a copy of a BEF grant application he has submitted to support a study group next year.  9 faculty members have signed on to participate if the grant is funded. 

We worked on editing the habits of mind survey descriptors.  Jessica had rewritten the descriptors submitted by subcommittee members to have a more active voice (Students are able to..) and consistent style.    

We also planned for the April PTO meeting and May Principal’s Forum where we will offer a presentation on habits of mind and invite parents to complete a survey to identify which of the sixteen habits they feel should be a priority for us at Lawrence.   Publicity will include a column in the PTO Paper on March 27, a flyer and an email blast to families.  

The meeting format will be:

· Overview of 16 Habits of Mind by Rick  (15-20 minutes) 

· Read the descriptors and complete the survey (5-10 minutes)

· Small Discussion Groups facilitated by subcommittee members (10-15 minutes)

· Whole Group Discussion:  Parents share suggestions for how they promote habits of mind at home (10 minutes)  

Safe, Just and Caring Community Subcommittee
We debriefed the March PTO Meeting “Supporting a Safe, Just and Caring Community.”  Comments included: 
· Many positive comments from parents who attended.
· Parents who were not there heard about and asked because they were interested

· Good structure for the meeting
· Parents really had a glimpse of what their child does during morning meeting and advisory

· Parents really appreciated the teachers who attended
· Parents liked the final discussion where they were asked to share strategies they use at home
· The group agreed that Monica should write a summary of the meeting in PTO Newsletter (This summary will be in the March 20 issue). 
We then reviewed the proposed school website redesign.  Ryan took the group through the site page by page so members could offer comments and suggestions.   He will work with Kirsten Alper to make a punch list of items to finish before the site goes live. 

In preparation for the April meeting, Monica reminded group members to review the goals in the School Improvement Plan.   Members are asked to identify any actions that have been accomplished and determine future action steps if any.

Next School Council Meeting: Tuesday, April 10, 2012 – 8:00 am
Other Meetings of Note:

· PTO Meeting:  Habits of Mind Survey and Discussion – Tuesday, April 3 – 7:00 pm
· Principal’s Forum: Habits of Mind Survey and Discussion – Thursday, May 17 – 8:00 am
